
Chippewa Fire District 

Safety & Health Committee Minutes 

 

Meeting called to order at 1830 hours on 9/5/18 at Station 2 by Ac Dienger with 10 officers present. 

Public Comments:  None 
 
July Meeting Minutes:  Motion made by Cory Jeffers and seconded by Dan Enestvedt to approve as 
presented and posted on the website.  Motion passed on a unanimous voice vote. 
 
Training:  Scott Bernette reviewed the current requirements for Entry Level Firefighter per SPS 330  
 
Old Business:   

SOP 400 Updates – Scott Bernette reviews the changes to this SOP as suggested by several officers at 

the last meeting.  Several changes will need to be made to comply with the new SPS 330 which takes 

effect on 10/1/2018.  Changes to be presented at next meeting.   

Training Division Manual – Several updates handed out.  Scott Bernette & John Andersen went through 

the training manual to show how we are complying with the changes to SPS 330.  Training Officers to 

review manual for any other changes needed by next meeting. 

MOG on CO related events - Dan Enestved reviewed how several departments in the area handle CO 

Calls.  Exposure limits, inhalation, and symptoms for CO calls reviewed.  Training Officers preferred the 

layout Township’s SOG with a SCBA required for 500 ppm or more.  MOG will be reviewed at next 

meeting. 

New Business:   

Near Miss Report – Chuck Smith talked about power line issue that caused the power pole to become 

energized when the line was pulled out of the transformer on the pole.  Josh Rihn talked about a tree in 

the power lines were personal vehicles under the lines and owners wanting to leave prior to tree being 

removed from powerline.  It was talked about how we should explain the danger of the scene.  John 

Andersen talked about the down cable / phone lines and putting out cones until a service crew could 

respond.  This is not a practice we would for down powerlines for safety reasons.        

Items for next Meeting:   

None 

 

Motion made to adjourn at 19:30 by Dan Enestved and seconded by Chuck Smith.  Motion carried on a 

unanimous voice vote. 


